

May 4, 2017

Mr. Mark Modrcin
Director of Authorizing
State Public Charter School Authority
9890 S Maryland Pkwy, Suite 200B
Las Vegas, Nevada 89183

Re: Nevada Connections Academy - Notice of Breach dated March 12, 2018

Dear Mr. Modrcin:

This letter is in response to the March 12, 2018, notice of breach issued by the State Public Charter School Authority ("SPCSA") to Nevada Connections Academy ("NCA") (hereinafter, "notice of breach"). Pursuant to our previous discussions on the matter, this constitutes a timely submission of all items the SPCSA requested in the above-referenced notice of breach, the submission of which precludes NCA from receiving a notice of intent to terminate the charter.

The following items were included in a shared Dropbox folder on April 30, 2018, and you confirmed receipt of these items via email on May 1, 2018:

- NCA Board Audio Files since July 1, 2015 through the present date: 15-16, 16-17, and 17-18
- NCA Board Minute Files since July 1, 2015 through the present date: 15-16, 16-17, and 17-18

The remaining items requested in the notice of breach are attached hereto and will also be uploaded to Dropbox by end-of-day on May 4, 2018 for your convenience:

- Attachment 1: Populated template with student enrollment and attendance information for the 2015-16 and 2016-17 school years.
- Attachment 2: NCA's Elementary School Improvement Plan which addresses items (1) through (3) (and the various subsections thereunder) requested in the notice of breach. The plan includes information regarding the following:
  - o Proposed academic changes to the NCA program;
  - o Clearly measurable interim and annual performance and growth goals; &
  - o The support systems in place for NCA to succeed with the proposed goals.

We appreciate your willingness to provide clarification thus far, and look forward to receiving your feedback. Please do not hesitate to contact me at 775-287-7440 should you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Chris McBride, Ph.D.

Superintendent

Nevada Connections Academy

cmcbride@nca.connectionsacademy.org

Enclosures

cc: Patrick Gavin